Exploring grants and funding for Australian Small to Medium Enterprises
The Federal Government announced a new range of grants and funding initiatives last year in the 2008 budget to improve innovation and technology development. The new programs focus on the environment and climate change, with the greatest emphasis on carbon and decreasing emissions through a new ‘clean business strategy’.
So what programs are appropriate for the Small to Medium enterprise (SME) market?  There are many grants available, but deciphering the eligible activities and requirements can take some time to research and understand.  Timeliness is the key to any grant application, with many of the funds being awarded in rounds. It is best to act quickly to meet critical deadlines.  

Here is a snapshot of current funding opportunities:
The Export Market Development Grant scheme is administered by Austrade and has recently been revised: 
· An increase in the maximum export grant to $200,000.
· The minimum spend threshold being reduced from $15,000 to $10,000.

· An increase in the number of grants per company to 8.

· An increase in budget funding to $200 million.

· The reintroduction of trademark expenses and an export performance test.

New environmental grants aimed at climate change are set to encourage Australian companies to commit to lowering their ‘business’ carbon footprint.  The Clean Business Australia program provides $240 million divided amongst three programs:
· Climate Ready provides assistance for companies to develop and bring to the market new products that save energy and water and reduce pollution.

· Retooling for Climate Change assists manufacturers to improve their production processes, energy and water efficiency and to reduce carbon emissions.

· Green Building fund assists business to implement energy efficient measures by subsidising the cost of retro-fitting and retro-commissioning existing buildings.
All three grants are competitive and require dollar per dollar matching funds.  
Another new program developed to assist with innovation is the Regional Food Producers’ Innovation and Productivity Program.  This matching grant assists regional food producers to become more competitive through productivity and innovation. 

One critical program that still remains for Australian companies is the R&D Tax Concession and R&D Cash Offset.  This Commonwealth funded initiative aims to encourage innovation and process development.  The concession offers tax deductions of up to 125% and 175% of expenditure incurred on research and development activities (worth 7.5 to 22.5 cents in the dollar).  The program is available each year for companies, however applications must be lodged within 10 months following the end of the company’s financial year.
Importantly, for small companies in a tax loss position, it may be possible to ‘cash out’ 37.5% of every eligible dollar incurred. Small companies have found this to be a significant benefit, especially during the early years of business operation when cash flow may be stretched.
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